HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 21, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were  Charlie Fridal, Patrick White, Beverly Daws, and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called.

Pat White moved the approval of the agenda. Charlie Fridal seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the consent agenda: December 2013 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Bev Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Adopting Hiawatha Water Department Final Budget For FY 2014/2015
Board thought the budget looked great.

Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 01-14 Adopting Hiawatha Water Department Final Budget For FY 2014/2015 in the amount of $1,328,577.00. Pat White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Charlie Fridal, Pat White, Troy Andersen, Bev Daws, Gary Casady
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 

Resolution 01-14 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
There were 2 more main breaks in January. One at 204 1st Ave and one at 307 6th Ave.  With this main break on 6th Ave we are now up to about 8 main breaks on that street.  Carl would like the board to consider replacing the 4” ductile water main this year with a 6” PVC water main.  He would like to add this replacement onto the work that is already planned for Emmons St./school project to abandon the water main in front of the school.  He would also like to replace the 4” ductile water main on 7th Ave. with 6” PVC water main as 7th Ave has had many breaks as well.  
Ransford discussed a possible policy change with the board regarding the high water bill issue we had with 1440 Blairsferry Rd. at the November meeting.  He wanted to know if the board was okay with how things were handled before the issue was brought to the Water Board or if they would like to see a change in procedure or policy.  The board was quite pleased with how the Department handled the issue and didn’t see a need to change any procedures. 
The Board was given a graph showing where our minimum water rate is compared to other Iowa cities.  The information came from a Utility Service Survey that was taken in the summer 2013 by a research company in Des Moines.  The graph shows our minimum charge is low compared to the average minimum charges around Iowa.

Ransford requested some LOSST funding from the City Council for some improvement projects.  He has not heard back from the City as to what amount we may or may not be granted. 

Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:05pm. Pat White seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                          Chairperson, Charles Fridal
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
